Crater FFA Alumni Meeting Minutes Mar. 5, 2013
Meeting opened 6:47 PM. 18 members and guests present.

President Lynn Gladman passed around list of Chapter member projects for parents to view.

Treasurer not present.  Account balance: $35,802.87.

Lynn reported that our chapter raised hogs at the land lab and contributed the meat, putting together 40 food baskets, which were delivered to families in need of assistance.  Chris Beck commented that the SVE families who received food baskets were extremely appreciative, while Brenda Redhead said some families were surprised by the gift of meat in the baskets.  Deb Brown reiterated that fact.

Tana Goddard spoke about our first Pancake Breakfast, which was served on Friday during National FFA Week. Approximately 200 students and teachers were served 600-750 pancakes.  Supplies cost $89.31.  Not many cans were donated for the food drive.

Students will depart for State Convention Friday, March 22.  Lynn said there are 5 spots available for non-competing students.  Applications due Monday.  Jacqueline Brown will be running for state office.  Alumni approved spending $30 for supplies for a candidate "rescue basket."
Vice President Jesse Warnjtes said that chapter officer elections will be held at the April 2nd meeting.  Candidates must submit typed applications to the advisors by 3:45 PM April 1st. Interviews and tests will begin at 4 PM April 2nd.

Jesse spoke about upcoming project animal sales.  April 15th is the possession date for hogs, April 20th at 7:30 AM lambs, goats, and breeding sheep will be tagged.

Livestock judging seminars will be held April 9 and May 9.

Lynn passed around a signup sheet for the budget and scholarship committees.

Deb Brown announced Phoenix FFA’s Tri-Tip Dinner “To-Go” fundraiser on Mar. 11th . $26 buys a full family-sized dinner, $14 for ½.

Claire Gladman, Chapter Treasurer, spoke to Alumni about the Pass The Pig fundraiser to be held 1 April from 7 AM to 5 PM.  Need 5 teams and drivers.

Advisor Jim Miller reported on the Alumni Auction and Dinner.  Unofficial account is up to $17,000 raised. Felt that people stayed longer this year, perhaps the bar helped.  Had 220 – 230 seats, very few empty. Technically, the Mace building costs $1500 to rent, but Crater FFA will donate time and equipment to the Expo in exchange.  Thanked the volunteers who helped.

Lynn reported that Chapter members were receiving their applications for Greenhand and Chapter Degrees, Chapter Officers, and Proficiencies at their meeting.

Upcoming events listed on the agenda.

Adjourned 7:37 PM
